
From: Carolyn Horyn <choryn@chipublib.org> 

Sent: Wednesday, June 26, 2024 4:14 PM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Ethics-program donation Fw: CPL Sober Curious Program 

  

Hello Steve, 

  

Below is an email exchange I had with a vendor who supplied Sulzer Regional with a small selection of 

non-alcoholic samples for a program that I will be conducting in August 2024 called Sober Curious, 

Sober Serious. 

  

I wasn't sure if it was necessary or not to report this donation, so I am letting you know. 

  

Please let me know if you need more information. 

  

Thank you! 

  

Carolyn Horyn (she/her) | Library Associate 

Sulzer Regional Library|4455 N Lincoln Ave | Chicago IL 60625 

312 744 7616 | choryn@chipublib.org | chipublib.org/sulzer 

 

 

From: Jim Javenkoski <jim.javenkoski@choosecmc.com> 

Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 9:00 AM 

To: Carolyn Horyn <choryn@chipublib.org> 

Subject: Re: CPL Sober Curious Program 

  

Good morning, Carolyn: 

 

Thanks for following-up to our chat at WFM Lincoln Park. I am glad to know your program will be 

offered at Sulzer in the near future! 
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Regarding your question about a Grüvi wines sample pack, I can provide you with samples at no cost. 

The most immediate way for you to get 'em -- and the most convenient way for me to provide you 

with samples -- is for you to meet me at the Ravenswood Community Farmers Market (4900 N Damen 

Ave, in the church parking lot) on Wednesday 6/5 anytime during 4-8 PM. I am there during the first 

Wednesday of each month to offer complimentary samples of Grüvi's beers & wines to Market 

shoppers (Grüvi is one the Market sponsors). Is that feasible for you? If not, I have several retail demos 

scheduled this month so I can share that list of dates, times and locations with you. 

 

Cheers, 

  

 

  

Jim Javenkoski 

Sales Representative | CMC 

 

  

 

 

mobile 773.580.3201 | office 615.490.1510 

 

 

jim.javenkoski@choosecmc.com  

 

 

ChooseCMC.com 

  

--- 

  

On Mon, Jun 3, 2024 at 5:47 PM Carolyn Horyn <choryn@chipublib.org> wrote: 

Hello Jim! 

  

I'm not sure if you remember me or not, but I met you when you were doing a tasting for Gruvi at the 

Whole Foods in Lincoln Park a while back. I work at the Sulzer Regional Library. I talked to you about 

my Sober Curious, Sober Serious program that I will be presenting at Sulzer. At this point, it will either 

take place in mid-August or Mid-October. 
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I was wondering if Gruvi has a sample pack of their wines? I already have a sample pack of 

nonalcoholic beers so I'm set there. I really love the Dry Secco and Rose. I haven't tried the Sangria 

yet. I'm not sure if there are any other products besides the ones I have mentioned. 

  

Any information would be appreciated. 

  

Thank you! 

  

Carolyn Horyn (she/her) | Library Associate 

Sulzer Regional Library|4455 N Lincoln Ave | Chicago IL 60625 

312 744 7616 | choryn@chipublib.org | chipublib.org/sulzer 
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